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Laura Dorbeck

Sent: 11 January 2022 16:57

Subject: FW: Consultee letter for PlanningApplication Application: 2021/5736/P

From: Claire McLean <Claire.McLean@canalrivertrust.org.uk>  

Sent: 11 January 2022 16:35 

To: Laura Dorbeck <Laura.Dorbeck@camden.gov.uk> 

Subject: RE: Consultee letter for PlanningApplication Application: 2021/5736/P 

 

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] Beware – This email originated outside Camden Council and may be malicious Please take extra care 

with any links, attachments, requests to take action or for you to verify your password etc. Please note there have been reports 

of emails purporting to be about Covid 19 being used as cover for scams so extra vigilance is required. 

Dear Laura, 

 

Thank you for your patience while I discussed this with colleagues. 

 

They have confirmed that their concerns are now satisfied. However, they would like the curfew time to be 

adaptable, so that the lights could be dimmed at dusk between 1st March and 30th October. 

 

Kind regards, 

 

Claire McLean MRTPI 

Area Planner London 

M 07484 904271 

 

Canal & River Trust 

The Toll House, Delamere Terrace, Little Venice, London, W2 6ND 

 

Please note, I don’t work on Fridays. 

 

Sign up for the Canal & River Trust e-newsletter 

Become a fan on Facebook. Follow us on Twitter and Instagram 

 

 
 

From: Anna Gargan <AGargan@geraldeve.com>  

Sent: 20 December 2021 09:17 

To: Laura Dorbeck <Laura.Dorbeck@camden.gov.uk>; Andrew Jackson <ajackson@geraldeve.com> 

Subject: RE: Consultee letter for PlanningApplication Application: 2021/5736/P 

 

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] Beware – This email originated outside Camden Council and may be malicious Please take extra care 

with any links, attachments, requests to take action or for you to verify your password etc. Please note there have been reports 

of emails purporting to be about Covid 19 being used as cover for scams so extra vigilance is required. 
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Hi Laura, 

 

Thanks for sharing that letter. 

 

LightBureau have provided the following statement in response: 

 

“Our design has been developed in line with the best practices corresponding to light pollution and biodiversity 

concerns. 

 

The proposed lighting along the canal which is part of our scope incorporates the following principles: 

 

•            All amenity lighting utilise well shielded luminaires with high degree of optical control that do not emit light 

above the horizontal plane and employ the latest LED light sources. They are all aimed downwards (L2, L3 and L4) or 

concealed in architectural details (L5); 

•            All luminaires are specified with dimmable drivers and should be adjusted on site during commissioning to 

achieve a balanced environment meeting the prescribed <5lux levels of light along the bat corridor (water surface 

and  towpath along the water); 

•            We recommend the adoption of a curfew-based lighting control  strategy with all accent and feature lighting 

(proposed new reveal lighting L6 and existing tree uplighting) switched off after curfew; 

•            The proposed luminaires have warm colour temperature (3000 Kelvin) light sources that do not emit ultra 

violet (UV) light. This avoids potential ecological impact by ultra violet light as it is known to attract flying insects and 

moths; 

•            Installation height along the areas of primary bat commute is limited to 4m.” 

 

We trust that this is acceptable, however get in touch should there be any further comments. 

 

Anna  

 

Anna Gargan 
Senior Planning Consultant 
 

 

Tel. +44 207 518 7240 
Mobile. +44 797 953 2721 
AGargan@geraldeve.com 

 

 

Gerald Eve LLP
 

72 Welbeck Street
 

London , W1G 0AY
  

www.geraldeve.com 

 

    

 

  

 

 


